WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 2 March 2004 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Vice Chairman John Thackray; Elizabeth Saunders; Maureen Biggin; Cliff Roffey; Norman Roper; Sue Shlackman; Jim Biggin

2. Apologies: Arnold Scott

3. In attendance: Mike Blehs, who is considering joining the committee

4. Minutes: minutes of meeting of 3 February 2004 were approved and signed by the Chairman

5. Meetings 2005: The Secretary confirmed that the venues had been booked, including the double booking requested by the committee

6. CBC Car Parking Charges 2004: These were circulated. A copy is available from the Secretary

7. Donation from Colin West: The £35 donation was received with thanks

8. Treasurers Report: The bank balance as at 3 February was reported by the Treasurer to be £1771.61. 

9. Membership: An electoral roll is still required for the Portfield area. No progress for one month.

10. Advertising WCRA: After some discussion the consensus was that temporary boards in key locations represent the best means of ongoing advertising. In addition to the existing sites it was mooted that Tesco Express at Jumpers and Portfield Community Hall would be sensible additions. It was resolved that Norman Roper would approach his neighbour to see if that person would be prepared to craft the required boards.

11. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: The Chairman had nothing to report.

12. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman reported that lettings exceed running costs. There was some discussion as to whether or not WCRA should pay to hire the Community Centre. The consensus was that we should. There was also an issue over compliance with new legislation governing the provision of access to public buildings for the disabled. It was resolved that the Secretary would obtain the pertinent legislation and pass it on to Sue Shlackman.

13. Delegate to the Audit Commission Review of CBC: In the absence of Arnold Scott the Secretary, using a report prepared by Arnold Scott, reported that CBC appeared to have been given a clean bill of health.

14. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust/Forestry Commission: Elizabeth Saunders prepared a report that is appended. It was resolved that the Secretary should write to CBC requesting further and better details of the proposed country park at Dudmoor.

15. Tree Felling on Town Common: Elizabeth Saunders reported upon a meeting she had held with representatives of Hurn Parish Council who were very concerned about this issue and critical of WCRA for not opposing the proposed felling more vigorously. She and John Thackray then reported upon a subsequent meeting they had attended with CBC, the Forestry Commission and other interested parties. The divergence of views expressed by our representatives gave rise to some debate as a result of which it was determined that in public members of the committee must do their best to represent the known views of local residents rather than their own personal views.  It was noted that under current proposals: the Forestry Commission is minded to approve the clearance of 80% of the designated trees; this clearance is to be effected in one season August 2004 to April 2005; CBC appear to be dropping their objection. The committee consensus was that local residents would be disturbed by this news and that accordingly it was resolved that the Secretary should prepare letters to go to: local residents; the media; local councillors; CBC; prior to a council meeting to be held in April. It was further resolved that whilst Elizabeth Saunders is on holiday the Secretary will carry on her liaison role.

16. Facilities for Young People: The letters to Katherine Dew, Community Safety Officer had been answered and contained some positive news about increased police activity in the area of the vandalised telephone boxes. The Secretary had held up the letter to the Chief Executive, Mike Turvey, pending members’ attendance at a Community Safety Action Group open meeting organised by Katherine Dew. Maureen Biggin reported critically upon the format, content and outcome of the session, which she viewed as achieving very little. Norman Roper endorsed her views. It was resolved that the Secretary should write to CBC expressing our dissatisfaction and asking for milestones for future development.

17. Proposed Bus Service for St Catherine’s Hill: The Secretary reported that Wilts and Dorset Bus Company were investigating the proposed change and would hopefully respond soon.

18. Proposed Telecommunications Pole in Barrack Road:  It was noted that CBC have decided to object to this development

19. General Meeting May 2004: It was resolved that the Secretary should approach the Howard Centre to try to change the date of the meeting so that it did not clash with his holiday. It was further resolved that the Secretary should write to Daryl Chambers, Municipal Buildings Surveyor, to see if he would speak about the redevelopment of Stour Cottage and related matters.

The meeting closed at 9.15 pm.

